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Re: Agenda Item F.4 Recommendations for International Management Activities Including
U.S. – Canada Albacore Treaty Area Fishery Update

Dear Ms. Lowman:

Upon reviewing the March council agenda it appears that there is an Action Item under  Item F.4 To
be heard March 12 - 0800: “Consider Reports on International Activities and 2015 U.S.-Canada
Albacore Fishery and Recommendations for the 90th Inter-American Tropical Tuna Commission
Meeting and any Fishing Regime for 2017 and Beyond”

The IATTC recommendations are something that requires the attention of the council given the
IATTC meeting schedule.  WFOA requests that the Council assign time for consideration of IATTC
recommendations in the April 2016 council meeting agenda rather than at the March meeting. The
issues concerning DGN and longline take up the vast majority of time allotted to the Council and
advisory bodies. Holding off IATTC deliberations to April will allow greater focus on IATTC issues
and also provide an opportunity to focus on contributions to the WCPFC - MSE workshop to be held
in May.

On another issue, U.S./Canada Treaty, WFOA believes it is premature for the Council to take action. 
WFOA is currently polling its membership on what changes should be made to the treaty.  During
the past two seasons we have seen both better fishing in Canada with warmer waters, but
unfortunately we have also had continuing issues with U.S. port access in Canada. WFOA is also
concerned about long time Canadian fishermen who have been shut out of U.S. access because of
the structure of the current Canadian permit process that seems to favor the larger more
productive vessels.
 
WFOA believes the PFMC could provide useful input into the process by calling for more complete
and timely data reporting by Canada for the past two seasons. WFOA believes a full review of all the
data is required to enable a complete evaluate the Treaty and formulation of management
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recommendations.   It would also be helpful for the PFMC to help express our concerns regarding
very minimal communication to constituents by the US government on treaty discussions between
the U.S. and Canadian government that will be making any proposals for changes, extensions, or
modifications to the regime.  Many of our members fear an accommodation without proper review
of all the information that may lead to unfavorable outcomes to U.S. fishermen.  

The WFOA welcomes the support of the Council on international issues. For the U.S./Canada treaty
the current default position is that the regime will be suspended indefinitely after the 2016 season
unless industry requests otherwise. Council support in obtaining timely data and analysis of that
data is most welcome as this will be valuable should the U.S. and Canadian governments enter into
negotiations on the Treaty.
 
Thank you for the consideration of our view and Council efforts in support of U.S. fishermen in the
international management.

Sincerely,

Wayne Heikkila
Executive Director

cc: Dr. Don McIssac - Executive Director PFMC
Heidi Tayor - NOAA/NMFS
David Hogan - US Department of State
Doug Fricke - HMSAS
Cyreis Schmitt - HMSMT
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